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Professor A Sullivan
alice.sullivan@ucl.ac.uk
28 September 2021
Ref:  10044
Dear Professor Sullivan,
Freedom of Information Act 2000 Request  
Thank you for your Freedom of Information (FOI) request which we received on 01 September 2021.
The FOI Act gives you the right to know whether we hold the information you want and to have it communicated to you, subject to any exemptions which may apply. It is a public disclosure regime, not a private regime. This means that any information disclosed under the FOI Act by definition becomes available to the wider public. 
Request 
I wonder if you could help me with a query regarding these sexual offending tables: https://www.ons.gov.uk/peoplepopulationandcommunity/crimeandjustice/datasets/sexualoffendingcrownprosecutionserviceappendixtables
Table 1 on rape shows around 1-2% of defendants in rape cases are classed as women. 
Given that rape is classified as a male crime in UK law, this is surprising.
I'm aware that it is possible for women to be prosecuted for rape as accomplices, but I believe this is rare. Can you provide any information on how many of the cases in this table may have been female accomplices, and how many are males identifying as women?
Clarification:
My query applies to the same period as data table 1. 

Response
In order for the Crown Prosecution Service (CPS) to ascertain the information you have requested, a manual review of cases flagged with the rape monitoring flags would be required.
During the financial years 2011-2012 to 2017-2018 a prosecution was completed in respect of 440 defendants, flagged as rape, whose sex was recorded as female.  To answer the question, you have asked would involve manually examining 388 case files to obtain the information requested.  
It should be noted that the CPS record the ‘sex’ rather than ‘gender’ of the defendants; however, the CPS relies on the police to provide this information.
Section 12(1) of the FOI Act means public authorities are not obliged to comply with a request for information if it estimates the cost of complying would exceed the appropriate limit. The appropriate limit for central government is set at £600.  This means that the appropriate limit will be exceeded if it would require more than 24 hours work in determining whether the CPS holds the information, and locating, retrieving and extracting the information. 

We believe that the cost of manually reviewing 388 individual case files would exceed the appropriate limit. Consequently, we are not obliged to comply with your request.
If you are not satisfied with this response you have the right to request an internal review by responding in writing to one of the addresses below within two months of the date of this response. The internal review will be handled by a member of CPS staff who has not been involved with your original request.

IAT@cps.gov.uk
Information Access Team (FOI Appeals)

8th Floor

102 Petty France 

London 

SW1H 9EA

You do have the right to ask the Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO) to investigate any aspect of your complaint. However, please note that the ICO is likely to expect internal complaints procedures to have been exhausted before beginning their investigation.

Yours sincerely

Mrs N. Mgbajah-Baranski

Information Access Team

020 3357 0788

IAT@cps.gov.uk 
[image: image2.png]CPS




[image: image2.png] Crown Prosecution Service, Information Access Team
Floor 8, 102 Petty France, London
SW1H 9EA

United Kingdom
www.cps.gov.uk

2

